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Field works: 

Monitoring of habitat of Eremias arguta during end June-end September 2011 have revealed 

that the abundance of lizards was decreased, however the territories occupied by lizards was 

increased.  During summer months June and July we have been discouraged about the number of 

meeting lizards. During seven days of intensive surveys we have found only two sub adults and one 

adult individual. This may mean either this population was destroyed, or we have some seasonal 

behavior when lizards hided in deep holes. We were very worried, because in previous years we 

have met the lizards during this period. In August during five one-day trip we have found only two 

lizards. In middle of September was organized a week-lasting camping together with students and 

researchers of Faculty of Biology. The lizards finally were appeared on surfaces in the middle of 

September. We had census in the same period as in 2008-2009 (carried out with support of 1st 

Rufford Small Grant) that will compare the data. We were happy to find the lizards in the same 

places!   

During the census carried out in September 12-18, 2011 we have recorded 46 lizards against 

85 individuals of E. arguta in 2008 over the area of 0.36 km2 against 0.25 km2 which was expanded 

towards to Sevan lake beach on area of Sevan National Park. Probably the decreasing of population 

of lizards is result of opening up new lands for grain crop fields. 

Unfortunately, our preliminary research of surrounding sites for translocation and creation 

daughter populations of E. arguta was not revealed the suitable large sites which will have similar 

soil composition and plant assembly.  The small patches were situated either near to road and sand 

mining places or have very small areas. We are going continue our surveys on places far from main 

population in sites where they have been noted from literature and now extinct. 

  

Eremias arguta transcaucasica and its habitat



Implementation of environmental educational program: 

The booklets as well as calendars with image of target species were prepared and printed and 

then distributed among locals in Noratuz village, as well among zoologists at International 

Conference “Biodiversity and conservation problems of fauna in Caucasus” Yerevan, Armenia 26-

29 September, 2011 and among herpetologists at SEH European Congress of Herpetology and 

DGHT Deutscher Herpetologentag, Luxembourg and Trier, 25-29 September, 2011.  

  

  

Distribution of booklets and calendars at International Conference “Biodiversity and conservation 

problems of fauna in Caucasus” Yerevan, Armenia 26-29 September, 2011 



Capacity building program: 

In framework of this project we have organized the field practice for students of Faculty 

Biology and members of Young Biologists Association who keep working with us. Together with 

herpetological group the research group on mammals and birds was started on these territories, 

which have rich biodiversity however poor investigated. We have hired one Bachelor student who 

will prepare their thesis on topic of conservation of Eremias arguta transcaucasica. 

  

  

Field practice of students 

 

 

 



 

Calendar for distribution (the title – “I on edge of extinction”) 



 

 

Booklet for distribution 
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